EASTBOURN E

Borough Council

Working in partnership with Eastbourne Homes

Audit and Governance Committee

Minutes of meeting held in Court Room at Eastbourne Town Hall, Grove Road,
BN21 4UG on 28 November 2018 at 6.00 pm

Present:

Councillor Dean Sabri (Chairman)

Councillors Troy Tester (Deputy-Chair), Sammy Choudhury, Penny di Cara,
Paul Metcalfe and Margaret Robinson

Officers in attendance:

Jackie Humphrey (Internal Audit Manager), Jennifer Norman (Committee Officer)
and Jazmin Victory (Scrutiny Officer)
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Minutes of the meeting held on 19 September 2018.

The minutes of the meeting held on 19 September 2018 were submitteed and
approved, and the Chair was authorised to sign them as an accurate record.

Apologies for absence.

An apology for absence had been received from Councillor Md. Harun Miah.
Declarations of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (DPIs) by members as

required under Section 31 of the Localism Act and of other interests as
required by the Code of Conduct.

There were none.

Questions by members of the public.

There were none.

Urgent items of business.

There were none.
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50 Internal Audit report to 30 September 2018.

The Committee considered the report of the Audit Manager regarding a
summary of the activities of Internal Audit for the first half of the year. A list of
all final audit reports issued from 1 April 2018 to 30 September 2018 and the
level of assurance attained were detailed in the report.

The Audit Manager highlighted section 3 of the report, which detailed possible
joint service performance indicators that could be reported to Eastbourne
Borough Council's Audit and Governance Committee and Lewes District
Council’s Audit and Standards Committee. Once agreed, the Head of Audit
and Counter Fraud would review the performance indicators on a regular
basis to ensure that they remain relevant and provided useful data for
monitoring and governance purposes at both authorties. Any future changes
to the performance indicators would be subject to consultation with the
Committee.

(Note: The Committee wished to commend the Audit Manager on her report
despite the decreased number of staff in the department. It also wanted to
recognise and convey its thanks of all of the hard work by the Audit and
Counter Fraud department.)

Resolved: (Unanimous) That the report be noted.

51 Grant Claims and Returns Certification - year end 31 March 2017.
The Committee considered a report by the Council’s External Auditors, BDO,
which summarised the main issues that arose from the certification of grant
claims and returns for the financial year ending 31 March 2017.
The Audit Manager explained that BDO had identified a number of errors the
Council had made in administering benefit and calculating subsidy
entittement. The number of errors identified created a delay in signing off the
grant claims and returns compared to the previous year. The Audit Manager
further explained that BDO was unable to sign off on the grant claims and
returns due to outside work, which resulted in the Council being charged an
additional fee of £8297, as detailed in the report.
The Committee acknowledged it was aware of the reasons for the delay.
Resolved: (Unanimous) That the report be noted.

The meeting ended at 6.15 pm.

Councillor Dean Sabri (Chairman)



